Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 13, 2014 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, May 13, 2014 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman
Stuart Halper, Member

Shelley Lotter, Member

Richard Pastore, Member

Also Present:

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk



David Turiano, Village Engineer

Absent:

Jay Neveloff, Member
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Sarah Yackel, Village Consultant
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-8-2013- BRIARCLIFF VENTURES – SUBDIVISION APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application for an approval of a 4 lot subdivision for a 6.22 acre property located at 51 Central Drive. 
Mr. John Turnquist, representing the Applicant, stated he changed the site plan to make it zoning compliant.  
The Board reviewed the consultant’s memorandums and recommended the applicant seek a variance.  

Mr. William Wetzel, Attorney for the Applicant, stated they wanted to get a lot count first and then address the site issues after.  

The Board stated they wanted the consultants to be present to discuss the application further and tabled the matter to the next meeting.  

PB-13-2005 PAC WATER CORP- SUBDIVISION: The Planning Board reviewed an application for a re-approval of a conservation subdivision for a 26 acre property located on Cedar Drive East and Long Hill Road East.  Final conservation subdivision plat approval for the premises was dated October 9, 2007 and a sixth approval was granted on May 14, 2013.  
Mr. Glenn Pacchiana, Applicant, stated he was seeking a re-approval of the subdivision and that nothing had changed on the site.  

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a Public Hearing on June 10, 2014 at 7:30pm in Village Hall.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:

· Urstadt Biddle made minor changes to the lighting at the Chilmark Shopping Center and a lighting consultant reviewed the plans and stated there would not be a change to the lighting level.  
· The site plan is being finalized for 22 Ridgecrest Road and they’re preparing to file for their building permit.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Member Pastore, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:05pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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